



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 23rd October 2014 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors Mark Hutchings (Chairman), Pat Andrews, Peter Marriott and Fred Wood.
IN ATTENDANCE Borough Councillors Allen and Mason, Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO) and twenty four members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – None.
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Matters of Urgency – None.
4) Planning
The Chairman confirmed that the meeting had been called to specifically discuss planning application 14/00860/OUT – Manor Farm, Gretton Road, Gretton.  Proposal to erect five houses.

The applicant and all Members of the Public were given the opportunity to speak and express their views about the plans.  A number of concerns were raised, in particular that;

· Gretton has not been denoted as a development site under the yet-to-be-implemented Joint Core Strategy
· the houses proposed were too large and beyond the requirements of the village (and did not address the feedback from the recent Parish survey for affordable housing)
· the development was backfill rather than infill, and would set a precedent for further such developments on greenfield sites throughout the village
· the flooding risk to existing properties would be exacerbated by proposals to raise the site entrance level

· speeding through the village would be exacerbated if drivers’ line-of-sight was increased by alterations to the entrance to the site
· accessibility and safety of traffic entering/exiting the development and for neighbouring properties was of concern
· the village has inadequate facilities (the school, bus service and lack of GP surgery in the village were noted)

· the development would cause a general increase in traffic
· sewerage issues with localised septic tanks could pose a health hazard (particularly given the proximity to the school playing field) 

· there could be a potential adverse impact on the railway embankment (which has previously suffered from subsidence problems)

Councillors each spoke about their views and concerns and addressed some of the issues raised by the residents. 
RESOLUTION: Councillors object to the application and write to Tewkesbury Borough Council detailing reasons for the decision and a copy is made available on the website.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
The meeting closed at 7.45pm.
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